

Hutchinson Memorial C.E. (A.) First School

Funding for PE and Sport Statement 2016/17

Funding for PE and Sport received	
Total amount received 2016/17	£8310

Summary of Funding for PE and Sports spending 2016/17

East Staffordshire Sports Partnership - To increase participation in competitions and collaborate with PE specialists across the partnership - £1,100

Resources - New equipment purchased for PE lessons/ Playground Leaders/ Sports Day - £1,800

After School Clubs Subsidised - Burton Albion to deliver a subsided after school club on Wednesdays and Thursdays throughout the year - £500

Year 1/2 Gymnastics - Specialist coach to deliver the KS1 Gymnastics over 7 weeks at Uttoxeter Gym Club alongside Classroom teacher-£300

Professional Development Opportunities - Classroom cover to allow the PE Co-Ordinator/other staff to attend meeting - £125 \times 6 £750

Transports to Sporting Events - Coach costs to Multi-Skills festival/Burton Albion Tour/Gymnastics Club/Competitions - £700

Paralympic Themed Sports Week - Specialist coaches to come into school with the correct equipment and deliver a range of activities - £2,090

Walk the Wonders Challenge - Purchased all children in the school a pedometer to track their steps throughout the challenge - £200

Maintenance & Repair of Sports Equipment - £300

Impact of Funding for PE and Sports spending 2016/17

- Sainburys School Games Award Silver Award
- Increased number of children attending inter-school competitions
 - Year 3/4 Football (9 children)
 - Year 3/4 Cross-Country (14 children)
 - Year 1-4 Gymnastics (24 children)
- Increased number of awards received at competitions:
 - Overall 1st Place School at Uttoxeter Gymnastics
 Competition
 - Overall 1st Place Year 1s at Uttoxeter Gymnastics Competition
 - Overall 1st Place Year 2s at Uttoxeter Gymnastics
 Competition
 - o Individual 1st Place Year 3 Girl Uttoxeter Cross-Country
 - o Individual 1st Place Year 3 Boy Uttoxeter Cross-Country
 - o Individual 1st Place Year 4 Girl Uttoxeter Cross-Country
- A significant rise in the number of children being active in and out of school as a result of the 'Walk the Wonders' challenge. Some children have purchased their own fitness trackers and continue to monitor the amount of exercise they are doing daily.
- PE co-ordinator more confident in H&S within PE, having attended 'Safe Practice in Physical Education' course
- Increased number of girls attended after school clubs, having identified target sports such as 'Dance' to be delivered
- All Classes using GoNoodle to improve the amount of time children are active during the day
- As a result of Sports Week, children have experienced some sports for the first time (Boccia/ Kurling/ Wheelchair Basketball) and have a greater understanding of how people with disabilities can still be active and develop a love for sport.